
PNAM participated in the CDC Active People Healthy Nation Initiative at Shaw Park

The Phil. Nurses Association of Michigan (PNAM) is one of the partner organizations to participate in the

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention’s (CDC) initiative Active People Health Nation.  On June 4,

2022, Active People Health Warren 5K run/2K walk was sponsored by the Eastern Michigan University

Center for Health Disparities Innovations and Studies (CHDIS) in partnership with the National Federation

of Filipino-American Associations of MI (NaFFAA-MI) at Shaw Park 5K in Warren, MI. This is the first of

this event to engage Warren community in physical activity. Mayor James Fout’s office gave an official

Proclamation recognizing APHN. Senator Paul Wojno also presented EMU CHDIS and NaFFAA a Special

Tribute to the Active People Healthy Warren event signed by seven MI government officials, including Lt.

Gov. Garlin Gilchrist and Governor Gretchen Whitmer. The successful 1st event at Shaw Park was

attended by over 80 runners and walkers, and volunteers.  PNAM’s newly-elected President, Ms.

Concepcion Sumalde, was one of Planning Committee members of the event.  Special thanks go to Dr.

Tsu-Yin Wu, Director of the EMU CHDIS, Dr. Xining Yang, Physical Activity Domain Director of the CDC

REACH project, Maria Amy Risvold, Chair of NaFFAA, Jessic Donnelly, Physical Activity Coordinator and

Implementation Coordinator of EMU CHDIS, Ellen Laboga, person in-charge of the 5K/2K event for

NaFFAA, and Dr. Meriam Caboral-Stevens, Communication Lead EMU CHDIS REACH project and PNAM’s

Executive Board member. Other community partners were the Thai Asian American of MI, FILAMCCO,

PACCM, Chaldean Community Foundation, APIAVote, and ACCLAIM.
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